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David C. Carlson, N ......ccccccovnrnnn Photographer 20

Christmas Party More Date Changes

Date Change!!!!

The Duluth Power
Squadron's annual Christ-
mas Party will be held on
Friday, December 15th &£ 7C
at the Edgewater Hotel. ™~
A flyer will be sent very soon with the details.
Dinner will be great and just wait until you
see what we're getting for dessert!!!
Cheesecakes, tortes, chocolate dipped
berries, mini tarts, amaretto mouse

cups!!! Please be aware the published date

in the roster is incorrect. Mark your calendars.

Attention all members. Please notice the
following date changes for the next three
months on the Executive Board and General
meetings. This is to accomodate for a large
portion of the Bridge taking the Weather
course.

December 4,2000 - Executive Board Meeting - Champs
January 8, 2001 - Executive Board Meeting - Champs
February 1, 2001 - Executive Board Meeting - Champs

January 15th - General Meeting
February 12th - Annual Meeting - Pickwick




Channel Chatter

Commander’s Report

The other day, | was asked by a new member — "what
does the rank in front of our names stand for and what
does the letter following mean?" In the early days of
summer we host a new members cruise but for those
who join after or are unable to attend, we rely heavily
on our membership to fill in some of the gaps.

Ranks before our names - a commander is Cdr. The
position all commanders enjoy getting is P/C for past
commander. If you are at the District level
(representing squadrons in Minnesota, Wisconsin and
part of Michigan) you could have been a P/D/C - past
district commander such as Harvey Hengel.

The Executive Officer - some may refer them to the
XO or L/C - Lieutenant Commander all depending on
conversation. The administrative officer - AO is also a
Lieutenant Commander, Squadron Educational Officer
is an SEO, Treasurer and Secretary are also Lieu-
tenant Commanders. Assistant or other Board Mem-
bers are Lt/C and chairs of committees are 1/Lt - first
Lieutenants. Now when you see a D in front of the
initial - members are serving at a District level and
when volunteering at a National Level R may desig-
nate the position.

Grades behind our name - once you have completed
the General Boating Course; classes such as Sea-
manship (S), Piloting (P), Advanced Piloting (AP), Ju-
nior Navigation (JN) and Navigation (N) are available
to members. Successful completion of these courses
allows the grade position after your name. When a
member has N behind their name, it is because mem-
bers have successfully taken all these classes and the
elective classes the national program set for all
squadrons to offer. It is the highest rank a member
can obtain.

| tried to find an easy way to describe this in our Oper-
ations Training Manual (another class available to
members) but didn't come up with something short
and sweet - hopefully this helps.

The District 10 Fall Conference was well attended by
Duluth members and their spouses. Information
gained at these events is valuable to the officers and
begins networking for officers to contact one another
at other squadron levels.

Hopefully everyone's
boats have been pulled
and winterized - we have
been fortunate to have
had a beautiful fall.

Even though the deer
hunters didn't get the
fresh snow the night be-
fore hunting began - | did
see signs of a good hunt
when going past the
Adolph Store last night.

The Christmas Party
Committee has been
meeting and plans will
be announced at the
November General Meeting. If you would like to help
out - contact Val Ouellette, Tracy Nelson, Greg Brisky
or Len Robinson. With that team - I'm sure it will be a
fun event.

As this is the December/January issue, | would like to
take the time to wish all of you a peaceful holiday sea-
son with your family and those near and dear to you.
Having the freedom to observe our holidays, meet
with family in an environment free from danger and be
able to plan cruises and vacations for the future is one
of the enjoyments we have about being an American.
Possibly Brian being gone this year - defending our
country for these rights, makes it come home to me
more personally - but | do want to thank all of you for
your help, support and friendship. My prayers are
also there to families who have dear ones ill - please
know you are in my thoughts. It has been a good year
because of all of you. God Bless and Merry Christ-
mas.

—Cdr Gina L. Beste-Wuorinen, P
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Executive Officer’s Report

. This Fall has hurried by

_ so fast, it seems like

_ Spring is already right

| around the corner.

B Sounds GREAT doesn't

§ it? Ohwell. My dad

used to tell me - "Don't

& wish your life away.

Time goes by fast

enough as itis". I'm real-

" izing more and more the
_older | get, how right my
- dad was.

This past October | at-

tended the D/10 Confer-
ence held in Wausau Wisconsin. We had break out
meetings for individual officers attending as well as a
whole membership meeting for all to attend as a
group. Lots of information was exchanged and | felt it
was fairly well attended. Both Wisconsin and Min-
nesota boating accident frequency rates have
dropped and thanks was given to USPS for their part
in helping that happen.

The highlight, | felt, of the weekend was the Survivor's
Competition that was held. There were, | believe, a
total of eight teams. Each team consisted of four
members. The teams competed in four areas: A two-
man swimming relay, one-man putting on a PFD in
the water, shooting hoops with a basketball while
seated in a chair, a nautical trivia game and a brain-

guessed jt------ Len Robinson, Cliff Linder, Doug Kerr
(the National USPS Representative), and myself
made up the team called the "National Wind
Blowers". We blew away
the competition and took

Specialty Welding

M PROP SHOP

- - PROP & SKE& REPAIR
T smee 1918

Want some details?
OK!!! Cliff and | did the
relay in the pool. When
Cliff and | finished, the
judges were sorry they
hadn't put up a "NO
WAKE ZONE" sign. Ya,
it was white water and
rooster tails. Atta' boy
Cliff!! Cliff also showed
everyone just how fast a

Authorized OMC: &Momxry
‘Prop Repair Faclilty

Wo Sall New & Used Propeliers

‘Custorn Mada Aluminum Docks

PFD can be put on - in the water!!! All four of us shot

hoops. We didn't prove to be "Michael Jordan
clones", but Len held his own with some-"Swish, noth-
ing but net"!!! We all contributed to the answers for
the nautical trivia quiz. We answered all of our ques-
tions right and even got some that our competitor's
missed. The clincher was when Doug answered with
ease the brainteaser question. Without even an
ounce of hesitation, he correctly answered the ques-
tion to the math puzzler. Here, you give it a whirl. If
you figure it out, tell me the next time we're together.
I'l also put the answer in the NEXT issue of Channel
Chatter. Here's the problem: You have exactly
$100.00 to spend and you MUST spend it ALL. Kit-
tens are .50 cents each, Puppies are $3.00 each, and
Sheep are $10.00 each. You must buy exactly 100
animals and have some of each when you are done
buying. How many of each do you have to buy to end
up. spending ALL your money and have exactly 100

Plans for 2001 Change of Watch are progressing. In
case you don't know the date, it is March 3rd, 2001, at
the Holiday Inn Center in Duluth. Should | be elected
as Commander, I'll be sending out more information to
you as the date gets closer.

| hope all is well and | wish for everyone a wonderful
Holiday Season and a Merry Christmas. Have a great
"winter lay-up"!!!

—Lt/C Tom Cawcutt, Sr. S

Executive Officer LP LP

LISCOMB

MASON CO.

INDEPENDENT INSURANCE AGENT

400 Lonsdale Buildmg
302 W. Superior Str




Channel Chatter

Administrative Officer’s Report

Last weekend I had the ble. We stayed awake the rest of the night listen-
pleasure of attending ing to the fate of that great ship and it’s heroic
my first District Con- crew. What were you doing?

ference. What an ex-
perience. Not only did I would like to take this opportunity to wish each
I have the opportunity and every one of you a very Merry Christmas,
to meet many interest- Happy Holidays and a Happy New Year. Stay
ing people but it gave close to the fire.

me a chance to partici-

pate first hand in the —Lt/C Charles Grubb, P L}J ‘_y
workings of the USPS

on a district level. Membership was the hot topic
at the Administrative Workshop. A number of
ideas on how to get new and retain members were
discussed and we will be implementing some of
them.

Your Christmas party committee is presently in
the throughs of planning this year’s event. There
will be a flyer out soon telling you about it. Keep
an eye on your mailbox.

For those of us who stay in the northland for the
winter, our boats are tucked away just waiting for
ice out, (176 days). There is a way to make the
winter go a little faster. Take a Power Squadron
educational class. Your Education Dept. is hard at
work putting together some very interesting

_n Barker’s Island Marina

g J§ 250 Marina Drive Superior, Wi 54860 (715) 392:7131
Loy

Lake Superior's Most Complete Marine Service Facility
2O Years of Quality: Marine Service and Repair

. ) ~Camplete service & Repalr for Power & Sal +30 Ton Open End Travetiit
classes for this winter. Check out Lt./C Steve i Haarion sy Complew Mecharici il Service
Balliette’s Educational Officer’s report. Year Round Sarvic & Repal Facoey Aabtad Pars §Senica

+ Expent Marine Hasdware & Equipment installaton “Hi-Tech Maring Systerms® Gel-Coat

As the gales of November begin to blow, many “Congled PR gy A okt Y

of us reflect back to 1975, when Capt. Ernest
McSorley and his crew of 29 aboard the Edmund
Fitzgerald were lost to the depths of Lake Supe-
rior. No matter what we sail, mother nature has
the upper hand. This is just another reason why e m
we need to know and understand weather, our - prsasiing m e

boats and what they and you can handle. That = ¥ vor..vo] T
evening of November 10, 1975, Mary and I were Cobrammsssl PENTA L
getting ready for bed and listening to Little Joe on For More Infrmation Cal | SIS TEITINY
KDAL when he announced the Fitz was in trou-

JAWLGRIP, INTERSPRAY & IMRON . Repair ¥ in
Get-Coat Bister Prevention & Repalr systems ‘Compilets Sailioat Rigging Sanvices

Specializing in:
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Underway with Education

by SEO Steve Balliette

Boating is an activity that challenges us in ways
driving a car never will. It is that difference that makes
boating attractive to us for the beauty, the calm, the excite-
ment, the friendships, the challenges and the experience in
a remarkably different environment so close to home. It is
an environment that gives us the beauty of a sunrise over
an island in the Apostles seen from a protected anchorage
as well as the fear and uncertainty of the trip home through
high winds and waves.

We need a high level of skill, knowledge and
good sense to enjoy our boating with a minimum of threat-
ening or damaging incidents. The Power Squadron courses
were of very great benefit in helping my wife and I make a
successful cruise of over 3500 miles this past summer.
Cruising through lakes, rivers, canals and a small bit of
ocean water we frequently called upon our piloting skill
learned in Piloting and Advanced Piloting. We watched
the sky, listened to NOAA weather radio and made deci-
sions about when to proceed with knowledge gained from
the weather course. We maintained our boat so that Silver
Seas could be a safe home for us for four months. Cruise
Planning helped us deal with the preparation for a long
time away from home on Silver Seas.

Now a new season of classes is being offered by
the Duluth Power Squadron to the public boating commu-
nity and to the members of the Duluth Power Squadron.
On November 30, a Thursday, our Weather class starts,
taught by Dave Anderson, meteorologist from Channel 6
and by forecasters from the Duluth NOAA weather bureau.
This class is presented for the first time in cooperation with
the Duluth Coast Guard Auxilliary of which Dave is a
member. Seating is limited to 30 in the Duluth Central
High classroom so please contact me right away if you are
interested in this excellent class.

On January 3, the first of two Public Boating

classes will be offered. Talk to your boating friends who
have not had Public Boating yet and see if you can interest
them in this course. We would be pleased to have friends
of members sign up. This will run for 7 weeks, testing on
the February 14, 2001. Our second Public Boating will
begin February 28 then run from March 1 to April 5. All
classes run from about 6pm to 9pm. I need your help with
these classes. The Public Boating classes are the most im-
portant educational activity that the Power Squadron does
during the year, reaching about 80 of our neighbors with
information that can save their lives and will certainly
make their boating experiences more pleasurable. Ineed
people to teach subjects to the class, (One hour, one night
plus prep time). I need members in the class to visit with
and encourage the new students. I need people to grade
homework and assist on final exam night. I need members
to bring in teaching aids like compasses, GPS, life jackets,
anchors, charts, boat pictures.... The list is endless. I need
members to advertise and otherwise recruit students for the
class. Please call me and we can talk over how you can
contribute. Remember, this activity saves lives.

Later I will be scheduling a Seamanship and Pilot-
ing course for those members who missed it last year. I
need members to help with the organizing and teaching.
Please do not underestimate your ability to teach. With a
little preparation you can guide a class through one hour on
a subject. We need you.

And let me know what courses you are all inter-
ested in taking. Anyone game for JN maybe?
Call me at 391-7991 and we will work to put together the
course you want.

—Lt/C Steve Balliette, AP LP L+|

Courses Available Through the U.S. Power Squadrons

Public Boating
Seamanship
Piloting
Advanced Piloting
Junior Navigation
Navigation

Weather
Cruise Planning
Engine Maintenance
Marine Electronics
Sail
Leadership Development
Instructor Qualification




Commander’s Report on D/10 Fall Conference

This past weekend, | attended the District 10 Fall Confer-
ence. Several times | caught myself reflecting back on the
progress Duluth has made since JANUARY and | can only
think of how it was because so many pitched in and gave it
their all. One award | was able to bring back was a 50-year
membership plaque for Edmund Hargest. Ed lives out at
Chub Lake with his wife Wilhelmina but currently is in
Texas taking on the position of "Snow Bird". When we find
out his arrival next spring - we'll arrange to ask Ed and Wil-
helmina to join us at a general meeting to celebrate his ac-
complishment.

Changes we may see in the future? One is not for a year
or two down the road but individuals joining the United
States Power Squadron will be billed their membership on
an annual basis from the time they join. Membership dues
for members in current rosters will continue to be billed dur-
ing the month of May. There are bugs in the system to iron
out but our Treasurer Cliff Linder seems to think it will work
out okay. As another Commander next to me stated - we
are in favor of less paper work.

Another issue discussed was boating education trends. D/
L¥/C Bob Stierna, gave slides which displayed the changes
in boating, a 56% increase in boat ownership over the last
20 years, ownership type, and deaths in types of boats
used at the time of the accident. Bobs' slides indicate, as
well as Kim Elverum from the Minnesota DNR, canoe and
kayak deaths are increasing. Lt/C Steve Balliette asked me
during our journey back - how we target that division of
boaters. | do believe in our recruiting practices to get peo-
ple to sign up for classes we don't segregate the type of
audience we are targeting but the message is clear - we
still have a way to get the message out. Anyone with sug-
gestions, please contact Steve or me.

Kim Elverum, of the Minnesota DNR, stated in 2000, Min-
nesota has lost 19 individuals due to boating accidents.
Our trend continues to go down over the last five years but
out of the 19 deaths - only one was wearing a personal

fell overboard, 2 died of carbon monoxide poisoning from a
generator, 1 sailboard, 1 struck by lighting and two sepa-
rate incidents happened when a ski pilon mounted within
the boats towing skiers let loose striking the individual in
the head. Types of boats involved - 7 fishing boats, 7 ca-
noes, 2 runabouts, 2 cruisers and 1 ski board. PWC acci-
dents dropped off 16.4%. To learn more about statistics
the DNR has gained access to log on to
www.dnr.state.mn.us - click on the portion especially for
boating. Wisconsin's web site is: www.dnr.state.wi.us -
click on bureau of law enforcement - sub category hunting/
fishing [ believe. Wisconsin's deaths are also down but
have noted 24 deaths in the state boundaries. One acci-
dent involved the stern of an older boat giving way causing
4 deaths and a young girl downing when going down a river
on arental inner tube. Both officials discussed the lack of
PFDs in most incidents. Mandatory boating education was
also discussed - both officials feel it is a few years down
the road before Minnesota (3-5 years) and Wisconsin re-
quire it.

The Vessel Safety Check program was discussed - some
bugs still need to be cleared up but for the most part it
seems to be a successful program throughout the nation.
Jim Munger is doing a good job reporting for Duluth. We
still have one member, Dorothy Holmes, doing the VSCs
due to her winter getaway. Way to go - Dorothy.

The District is trying to develop a Best Practices Web Site
for all squadrons within District 10 to be able to log into for
guidance. Suggestions from Commanders were given and
the program should be introduced at the Spring Conference
held in Milwaukee.

One last note - a new activity began at this conference --
Survivor Challenges. Duluth shouid feel proud that Len
Robinson, Cliff Linder and Tom Cawcutt along with national
officer Dour Kerr took first place. Their heroic efforts
brought back $50.00 to put in our treasury.

floatation device. Nine drownings were due to a capsize, 4 Thanks guys.
» DWIGHT SWANSTROM CO.
' WESTERN REALTY CO.
. 31 N. 21st. Ave. W., Duluth, MN 55806
g f PP |
1901 MINNESOTA AVENUE P GREG BRISKY

Park Point, MN 55802
727-7635

7amTo8pm7 'Days a Week
"FRESH MEATS & DELICATESSEN "

Doni’t be risky~insure with Brisky!
Life » Health » Business » Auto» Homeowners

Office 218-727-8324
Home 218-722-8606 MN #37150
www.dwightswanstrom.com Toll Free 1-800-777-8401

E-mail; dsins@uswest.net Fax: 218-722-8733




Photos Photos Photos Photos Photos Photos

Howard and Edithﬁoyntoh
dressed appropriately for the
Mexican theme of this years Corn Roast!

Our newest members, at the October general meeting
at Champs, (left to right)
Lee Davern, Ron

Boat Refrigeration & Rilling, Laura & Jeff
Air Conditioning Stuermer, Dave Van
House, & Jim Swanson.

HVAC/R SALES AND SERVICE

Jerry Carison

2102 Wast 7th Strast
Duluth, Minnesota 55806

Phone: (218) 722:8038
Toli Freo: 888-943-2685
Fak (218) 722-5271
Cell Phone: 348-0250

DIVISION OF LAKESHORE ICE INC, i i ” . i
Dorothy Harrison at Champs meeting. Karen & Les Watters, modeling new Superior Adventure polo shirts.




Channel Chatter

Seamanship Quiz

Test your knowledge!

1. In an overtaking situation, you alter course to pass on the vessel’s
starboard side. Your signal should be:

A. Two prolonged blasts and one short blast.

B. Two prolonged and two short blasts

C. One short blast

D. Two short blasts

2. You are under way and see a vessel displaying a square flag over a
ball. What does this indicate?

A. A vessel aground

B. Vessel engaged in survey work

C. Minesweeper under way

D. Vessel in distress

3. The prescribed lights for a sailboat at night under power are:
A. Masthead, stern and side lights
B. Side and stern lights
C. Masthead and stern lights
D. Masthead and side lights

4. Which way do the winds move in a low pressure
area in the northern hemisphere?

Clockwise

Counter-clockwise

To the north

To the south

Sowp

5. The length of a line that is required to be attached to
aring life buoy on an inspected vessel must be at least:
A. 30 feet
B. 60 feet
C. 90 feet
D. 120 feet

6. If one of your passengers got a splinter in his eye
while at sea, you should:
A. Remove gently with tweezers
B. Advise wearing safety goggles
C. Put a patch over the eye with the splinter
D. Put a bandage over both eyes

--Courtesy Sea School

a9‘gs‘ay've ’'ac Ol slemsuy

For All Your Needs!

114 West Superior Street « Duluth, MN 55802
218-722-4421 « Fax 218-722-3211

Help!
We need help finding a location for our
Fitting Out Party in April. Ideally, we
would like a location where we can
—DMake our own food.
—Can hold 100-150 people
—Plus extra room for displaying auc-

tion items

—Liquor is allowed (either served or
we can bring in)

We’re not able to have this at the
prison this year, so are looking for a
different location. If you have any
ideas, please call: ‘
Larry Evanson 728-3034

e "

= Full Color Printing

= Advertising

= Creative Design

= Disk Conversion

= Color Laser Drum Scans



Aerial Views of our Boating Playground

.TOUIS

Superior Entry and Power Squadron Dock

Port Wing Marina




SUPERIOR ADVENTURE

District 10 2001 Summer Rendezvous
The Duluth Power Squadron invites you to beautiful
Bayfield, Wisconsin July 20-22, 2001

Rooms:  Rates $35.00 to $175.00 per night

Winfield Inn
Phone: 715-779-3252
Web Site: www.winfieldinn.com

Seagull Bay Motel
Phone: 715-779-5558
Web Site: www.seagullbay.com

Marina’s and Docking

Apostle Islands Marina
Phone: 715-779-5661
Slips can be reserved after
late March 2001

Bayfield City Dock

First Come, First Served

Call: Dean Baltes (715-394-3566)
Must be willing to raft,

Limited Electricity, Water Available

Port Superior Marina
Phone 715-779-5360
Two Miles to Bayfield

Bayfield Inn
Phone: 715-779-3363
Overlooks Harbor & Marina

Many Bed & Breakfasts in area.
See the Bayfield Scene for

more Information.

Campgrounds

Apostle Islands View
Phone: 715-779-5524

Showers, Playground, Dump
Station, Groceries, Close to Town

Dalrymple Campground (City owned)
Phone: 715-779-5712
Rustic Tent & RV Sites

A limited number of Bayfield Scene
booklets will be available from
your Commander!

Questions? Contact Lodging Chair Len Robinson at 218-879-3769
or the Bayfield Chamber of Commerce at 800-447-4094

or on the Internet at www.bayfield.org




Chann@] Chatter

Duluth Power Squadron

% Scoop Nelson

3 Sandpiper Place

Superior, Wisconsin 54880

Please deliver ta Power Sauadron Mamhar:

Lake Superior Nautical

Grand Opening
M ee " an S November 20-26th

e New Store
e A u T .o PA RTS Located at;
i 2117 WEST: summa.ﬂ. * DULUTH, ll_lNN!SOTA 85806 306 S. Lake AVe-
: ; Upstairs of
dnmpe ‘2“;‘.:’.!.1‘ s e puowi: 757.040i B Silver Creek Traders
& Canal Park Mobil
Store Hours til January:

Mon-Sat 10am - 8 pm
Sunday 11 am - 5 pm

Arne and Gina Wuorinen, Owners

4 b e proudly invite

. Tt S Y i

.Af:lmll?‘:‘mpply hing S he : Power Squadron Members
e ' to see our line of nautical

Gifts, Clothing, Boating
Accessories & AB Inflatables




